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Dear resident, 
 
Building works will be carried out on Prinses Irenestraat between 5 and 17 June. During these two weeks, we 
will be digging exploratory trenches at several locations, to carry out soil surveys and chart the location of 
cables and pipes. This is a necessary preparation for the refurbishment of this street, which is planned for the 
second half of 2024. In this letter, we inform you about the upcoming activities, and how they may affect you.  
 
Exploratory trenches 
The exploratory trenches will be dug on 18 locations on Prinses Irenestraat. These trenches will run across the 
entire width of the street and be approximately a meter and a half deep. Two trenches will be dug each day. In 
the morning, the road surface will be removed from the entire width of the street at the location of the trench. 
The trench will then be dug, and subsequently, the underground situation will be investigated and 
documented. At the end of the afternoon, the trench will be filled in again and the road surface replaced. 
 
Locations, planning and inconvenience 
As the exploratory trenches will be dug across the entire width of Prinses Irenestraat, motorised traffic will be 
diverted via streets in the surrounding area. The locations of the trenches will vary day by day, which means 
the diversions will also change daily. These diversions will be locally signposted. In addition, traffic controllers 
will be present to ensure everything runs smoothly and safely. Pedestrians and cyclists will still be able to make 
their way past the trenches. Electric pumps will be deployed to remove groundwater from the exploratory 
trenches. This may cause some noise pollution in the immediate vicinity. You can find a map with the planned 
locations for the exploratory trenches on www.zuidas.nl.  
 
Information 
We do realise that these activities will cause inconvenience to the residents in this area. We hope for your 
understanding. You can find more information about the projects in your area on www.zuidas.nl. Do you have 
any questions as a result of this letter? You can contact us via www.zuidas.nl/contact, or by telephone: 0800-
5065. In addition, our Information Centre in the WTC building (59 Strawinskylaan) is open every Monday, 
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. Via our website, you can register for the 
Zuidasdok newsletter and sign up for the monthly guided tours. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Coen de Rijk 
Project Manager Strawinsky 
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